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COLEBROOKDALE TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

MINUTES OF MEETING MARCH 17, 2011
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Colebrookdale Township Planning Commission was held on the above date at the Township Building.
Chairman Ralph Vitelli called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with all present joining in the Pledge to the Flag.
Members present: Chairman Ralph Vitelli, Vice-Chairman William Spade, Secretary Abigail Burger, Emma Gustafson, Jeremy Madaras and Craig Edgerton.  Gretchen Lea was absent.  Also present was Township CEO Allen Stauffer and Township Solicitor Jeffery Karver. Township Manager Cindy Conrad and Township Engineer John Sartor were absent.
MINUTES
Motion by William Spade and seconded by Jeremy Madaras to approve the minutes of the Planning Commission meeting of January 20, 2011.  Motion carried.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
George Moser, Manager of the Berks County Municipal Authority (BMMA) addressed the Members explaining their Act 537 Planning for Basins 1 & 2 Corrective Action Plan.  BMMA will be upgrading some of the interceptor lines and possibly the pump stations.  The PA DEP requires planning be addressed in the permitting process.
BMMA will do a special study for this planning requirement and present to DEP a planning Task Activities Report outlining the scope of the planning review.  Mr. Moser asked the Planning Commissioner Members for a letter of support for the use of the Task Activity Report and special study.  
Motion by Abigail Burger and seconded by Emma Gustafson to send a letter to the Board of Commissioners recommending support for the approach to PA DEP with the proposed Task Activities Report and Special Study by BMMA as outlined above.  Motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS
Subdivision Plan Status

Spring Creek Commons Subdivision – Preliminary – Spring Garden Dr. & Township Line 
Rd.

July 1st, 2009 All-County submitted plans for 11-lot commercial/industrial subdivision along with a waiver request letter to the Township.  August 24, 2009 the Township received the first review letter
from Gilmore and Associates and the Sanitary Sewer review letter from SDE, Inc.  October 
29, 2009 the Township received a recommendation letter from Transportation Committee.  The review period for the plan is to expire April 
15, 2011.  
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Township Manager Conrad informed the Members that numerous attempts were made in early March to contact Tim Specht for a waiver of time for review since the current review period will expire on April 15, 2011.  She also spoke with All County asking for help to reach Mr. Specht.  There was no response.  The Planning Commission Members discussed the lack of correspondence from Mr. Specht since August of 2009.
Motion by Jeremy Madaras and seconded by Abigail Burger to recommendation to the Board of Commissioners rejection of the plan due to failure to address issues in the August 27, 2009 Township Engineer’s review letter and failure to request a waiver of time for review.  Motion carried.

Westwood’s Subdivision – Preliminary – Route 562

November 11, 2009 the Township received confirmation from the owner and developer 
that the plan 
is still active.  The review period for the plan is to expire September 29, 
2011.  There 
was no 
discussion at this time.
NEW BUSINESS
Manager Conrad submitted for review the Sewage Facilities Planning Module for John Leffel.  CEO Stauffer explained the existing on-lot system has failed and the property is not large enough to install a new similar system.  This proposed module is a small stream discharge system and there is one other system like this in the township.

Motion by Jeremy Madaras and seconded by William Spade to authorize Chairman Vitelli to sign the Sewage Facilities Planning Module for John Leffel.  Motion carried.
CORRESPONDENCE
All communications received since January 20, 2011 and submitted to the Members is available for review by the public.

DISCUSSION

No items were discussed.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Nothing submitted at this time.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one addressed the Commission at this time.
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ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Abigail Burger and seconded by Emma Gustafson that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion carried.  All votes on motions were unanimous unless otherwise stated.
The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeannie DiSante
Recording Secretary
_

